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PP George Leung

PP David Li

PP Rudy Law

PP Leo Yu
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Today : PDG Kenneth Wong


Last Meeting - Rotaract Club of THEi Introduction and Sharing


Members attended were:

President Rico Fung

PP Henry Chan

PP Hubert Chan

PP Andrew Chen

PP Desmond Cheung


PP Stacy Ho

PP Eddy Wong

PP William Wong

PP Nancy Yee

PP Leo Yu


IPP Bernard Lee

Rtn Vagman Wai

Rtn Chris Wang

Rtn John Yau


Visiting Rotarians:

   PP Suet-Ting Lau, RC Queensway

   IPP Eve Chan, RC Queensway

   PE Elijah Fung, RC Queensway


Visiting Guest, Technological and Higher Education Institute of Hong Kong:

   Professor Leslie Chen, JP, Dean, Faculty of Design and Environment


Visiting Officers, Rotaract Club, 

Technological and Higher Education Institute of Hong Kong:

   Roxanne Liu, President 2022-23

   Rachael Poon, Internal Vice President, 2022-23

   Michael Chan, International Service Director, 2022-23

   Carol Cheung, Promotions and Publications Director, 2022-23

   Coco Cheung, Community Service Director, 2022-23


TUNG FENG



PAGE 2

President Rico Fung proposed to all guests that red box for the 
day will be donated to earthquake victims in Syria and Turkey.  
Support was unanimous.


Celebration of PP Stacy Ho’s birthday was followed by District 
and club announcements.  


• PP William Wong brought message from our sister club, RC of 
Taipei Southsea. We were invited to attend their anniversary 
celebration and vocal music concert on 6 May 2023.  Spouse and family are welcome.


• Service Director Vagman Wai showed videos of bicycle and adventure training at Yeung Yat Lam 
Memorial School.


• Membership, Rotary Foundation updates and progress on 70th anniversary planning were shared.


IPP Bernard introduced our guest, Processor Leslie Chen.  Board members of Rotaract Club THEi 
introduced themselves and reported on their activities to date.


Sargeant-At-Arms Rtn Bonnie Yeung reported the generous red box donation of HK$8,550. 


Rotaract Club of THEi in Action - Rotary Year 2022-23

President Roxanne Liu, Internal Vice President Rachael Poon, 
International Service Director Michael Chan, Promotion and 
Publications Director Carol Cheung, and Community Service 
Director Coco Cheung took 
turns and shared with vivid 
images the unified theme 
of service activities of the 
club during the first half of 
the current Rotary year.  

President Roxanne, who was Promotions and Publications Director 
during Rotary Year 2021-22, plays a key role in the Rotaract club’s 
continuity and theme.


It was a proud moment when we learned that the locally designed 
multifunction vest had become the medium of love and service in 
service activities this Rotary year.  This seemingly simple touch had 
transformed the act of small gift to the elderly into a living example 
of Service Above Self. 


The vest was displayed and the service activities behind were 
introduced to the public during Rotary Day in New Year’s Eve, 2022, 
where Rotary Club of Hong Kong Island East, Rotaract Club of 
THEi, and Rotaract Club of HKCC unite as ambassadors to Rotary.


It is President Roxanne's wish that positive influence can be made 
to the community on environment and sustainability through the 
utilitarian and practical language of fashion design.
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The 13th Hong Kong Bowling Tournament for All cum 
The 12th Hong Kong Blind Bowling Tournament was 
held on 19 February 2023 at the South China Athletic 
Association.  PP Laurence Chan, spouse Jenny and their 
son Danny participated on behalf of our club, and 
formed a team with a visually impaired bowler.


Congratulations to PP Laurence and family and to 
RCHKIE for winning the Championship as well the 1st 
Runner Up of the Rotary plus Commercial tournament.

12th Hong Kong Blind Bowling Tournament

The 2nd Board Meeting of Junioract Club of CCC 
Kei Wan Primary School (Andrich Bay) was held on 
13 February, 2023.


PP Rudy Law made alignments with Equal 
Opportunities Commission of Hong Kong.  The 
Junioract board members and their advisors will 
start planning on the upcoming hospitality program 
to non-Chinese ethnic minority students in Hong 
Kong.


We are also delighted to have received a cordial 
message from Little Life Warriors Society on the 
positive influence from the “Living Hand in Hand” 

hospitality programme held online from last Rotary year.   We shall explore meaningful ongoing 
engagements with the school’s strength on music performance as a medium.  We hope to make this 
program sustainable and meaningful not only to the children we reach out to, but also to the 
wonderful young students, teachers and advisors who had been putting this program together.


2nd Board Meeting, Junioract Club of CCC Kei Wan Primary School (Aldrich Bay)

Virtual Vocational Exchange updates

We are happy to announce that as of 
today, all four participants to this 
Rotary year’s Virtual Vocational 
Exchange program had been 
selected.  The working group, which 
comprises of President Rico Fung, 
Rtn Bonnie Yeung, PP Leo Yu, PP 
Stacy Ho, Rtn Chris Wang, Rtn 
Vagman Wai, and IPP Bernard Lee 
will start putting the program 
together with our sister club, Rotary 
Club of Makati North.
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Happy Birthday to our Splendid February 2023 Birthday Members 
  

2nd - PP Andy Wong, PP David Li, 10th - Rtn Jason Chiu,  

18th - Rtn Angus Leung


Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong

Meeting Venue   : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

Meeting Schedules : Every 1st and 3rd Wednesday at 12:30 pm

Website             : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/


Happy 118th Birthday, Rotary!  
DG Norman Lee had forwarded 
to us a newspaper clipping when 
we celebrated our 10th anniver-
sary.  It was a precious reminder 
of out continued service in the 
Rotary tradition.


Can you recognise any faces?


PP Leo Yu and IPP Bernard Lee appeared in MetroInfo Live 
on 30 January, 2023.  PP Leo shared the story of how our 
club participated from idea to execution of the first year in 
the Virtual Vocational Exchange program, initiated by PDG 
Kennth Wong,  DG Norman Lee and other leaders in District 
3450.  


More information can be obtained on the web site below.


https://rotary-vve-connect.org


Club Activities and Announcements

Our club had signed up the Green in Your Hands Recycling 
Competition, promoting the Rotary Preserve Planet Earth theme to 
support the environment.  Members can show a saved copy of the QR 
code on the right when bringing unused items to recycling centers.  A 
non-exhaustive list of organizations which carry out activities on 
materials recovery and recycling can be found on the list below.


https://www.wastereduction.gov.hk/en/quickaccess/vicinity.htm


DG Norman Lee and PDG Y. K. Cheng sent their greetings 
from Singapore on their friendship visit.  We look forward to 
their report on useful sessions with the leadership of District 
3310 soon.


PDG Y. K. first visited Newton Food Centre in 1974 nearly 50 
years ago.  It then a basic Tai Pai Dong type of setting serving 
their indigenous food.


https://rotary-vve-connect.org
https://www.wastereduction.gov.hk/en/quickaccess/vicinity.htm
http://hkie.rotary3450.org/

